

St. Anne's Church Academy Sports Newsletter Term 4 – 2018/19

Term 4 has been a very busy term for the children. They have taken part in many different sporting events and festivals representing both St Anne's and North Somerset along with competing in after school matches.

SPORTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITE

Please look at our sports page at St Anne's on our school website - www.stannesprimaryschool.co.uk. This is where you will find information about after school and lunchtime sporting clubs as well as local sports clubs. There are also lots of photos of the children taking part in sports within school and at the School Games sporting events.

AFTER SCHOOL AND LUNCHTIME CLUBS

Children have been busy at after school and lunch time clubs. For term five and six we are now able to offer after school cheerleading club @Hewish, netball club @West Wick and tennis club at both campuses along with lunch time hockey club @-Hewish. After school Netball club @ Hewish will be changing to a Thursday from term 5. Multi sports club at both campuses will be volleyball in Term 5 and rounder's in Term 6. Please see sports club letter for full details of all the clubs available including prices, days and year groups. The dead line for signing up and making payment is Friday 12th April. Please log on to your Parent Pay account to make payment and secure a place.

School Coaches





During Term 4, we were lucky enough to have sports coaches join us in school to teach the children different sporting skills. Year Two children at both Hewish and West Wick have been learning the techniques of gymnastics with coaches from Gemini Gymnastic Club. Year 3 children at Hewish and West Wick have been learning the importance of staying hydrated with Matt from Sports for Schools.

Year Three Multi Sports Festival



On 27th March, two teams of Year 3 children took part in a School Games Level Two Multi Sports Festival at Hutton Moor Leisure. This is a fun and challenging festival where children are able to have the opportunity to try different sports. The children were able to take part in 4 workshops consisting of badminton, baton twirling, speed staking and laser shooting. All the children had a fun afternoon experiencing these new exciting sports. Well done to Reuben, Logan, Martin, Joe, Tina-Marie, Daisy, Shannon, Leo and Lily R from Hewish. Florence, Elise, Mya, Niamh, Ollie, Lucas and Jai from West Wick. Thank you to Mrs Youhill for helping at this event.

Tag Rugby Event



On 13th March, Year 5 team took part in a School Games Level Two Tag Rugby Event at Bristol Grammar Schools Playing Fields. We were put into pool groups of 5 teams. We played four 8 minute games, narrowly losing by one try in each game. The children played good rugby showing great skills and team work. The results do not show how well they played as each game was very close and came down to who could get the ball over the line first before the final whistle. Well done to Ella, Abi, Eliza, Toby.S, Tobey.H, Rowen, Kayden, Bronson and Samuel, Thank you to parents and Mrs Youhill for supporting at the event on a very windy morning.

Team North Somerset





From the sports hall athletic level two event children were highlighted by North Somerset Schools PE Association for their performance at the event. We had three children selected to represent TEAM North Somerset, Reuben, Gj and Cheyanne. They were given the opportunity to compete against TEAM South Gloucestershire in an exciting inaugural challenge. The event took place on Thursday 14th February at St Katherine's School. The children were selected to compete in identified track and/or field events based on their performance at the North Somerset championship. Each athlete's performance is equally important to the team, with points awarded all contributing to team scores. I am proud to say that Team North Somerset were crowned champions in a very tightly fought contest. This was a huge achievement for the children as they were selected from 18 competing schools that took part in the level two sports hall athletic event. Well done to Reuben, Gj and Cheyanne. Thank you to parents for supporting the children to take part in this exciting event

Dance Festival







On 27th March a group of Year 5 and 6 children took part in the North Somerset School PE Association Dance Festival, at Weston Play House Theatre. Each school are invited to perform a themed dance which was "Dance generation" and a free style dance. This is a wonderful evening of celebration with the children performing their dance routines after many weeks of rehearsing. The anticipation is electric back stage in the dressing room, with all the dancers so excited to be preforming on the stage for their families. Thank you to Bella and Jess Febry for helping to choreograph the free style dance and for all the parents support on the evening at the playhouse. Well Done to Daisy, Amber, Millie, Ella, Abi, Katie, Penny, Olivia, Georgia, Rowen, Elijah, Madison, Niamh, Lilly.C, Lilly.M, Sophie.P, Charlotte, Grace and Sophie.R.

Netball and football matches

The school netball and Year 3/4 football teams have been busy playing after school matches this term. The netball team have taken part in several matches against Backwell and Locking schools. Our netball and football teams have played against Fairfield (home and away games) and Herons Moor Academy. In all the netball and football matches the children played brilliantly showing excellent skills in both sports.. The children worked hard with good defensive, attacking and shooting, on occasions in some very wet conditions.







The scores for Netball: Locking school win of 2-1, Backwell School lost 5-3, FairField School (Home) lost 2-1, Fairfield School (away) -2 matches and lost 5-4, 6-1, Heron's Moor Academy (away) won 5-3

The scores for Football: Fairfield school – home draw 9-9, Fairfield school -away lost 5-4, Herons Moor Academy (away) 6-4

Well done to our Netball team - Madison, Grace, Niamh. Lilly.C, Lilly.M, Sophie, Abi, Ella, Katie, Olivia, Kaden, Reuben, and Rowen.

Well done to our Football team – Isla, Bailey, Gracian, David, Jack, Archie, Mollie, Daisy, Zac, Giovanni and James. Thank you for all the parents support at the matches.

I would like to thank all parents and carers for their continued support with all the sporting events.

We look forward to more sporting excitement in Term 5 and beyond.

Many thanks

Lin Hodges

School Sports Champion